Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

Stanley and Marvine Cline

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

2772 Port Republic Rd. Harrisonburg, VA 22801 (540) 433-5985 scline@wwntbm.com June 14, 2010

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers,

WNTBA

A few weeks ago after a service, a man said to me, "It seems to me my days get longer and longer." I thought about it later and realized we have a real paradox – the days get longer and the years seem to be getting shorter. Could it be that it has something to do with all of us getting a little bit older? Nevertheless, "prayer letter time" is here again. Since we wrote in March, we have had only one week we were not preaching, so we visited two of our supporting churches where we had not been in quite a while.

Next week, we will be traveling to Calvary Baptist Church in New Bern, N.C. for our annual meeting. This is always a blessing since it enables us to meet new co-laborers who have come "on board" in the last year and see some whom we have not seen for a good many years because of conflicting schedules. We are scheduled in some other meetings during the summer. One is a revival in North Carolina in a church where we have never been. However, we have known the pastor and held meetings in his former pastorate. In September we are scheduled to return to New York for a missions conference in a church where we have been on several occasions – a real blessing each time.

We want to bring you all up to date on Majuro. As you know we left in 2003 and turned the work (church and school) over to the nationals under the leadership of Pastor Helmer Lang. We were back for a visit in 2008, taking with us Brandon and Jackie Buck who were exploring the possibility of going to serve with the Majuro Baptist Christian Academy with Pastor Lang. They then went on deputation and in August 2009 they and their son, Anthony, arrived just in time for the opening of school. We are still working with them and the school from this side. They have just finished their first year there, and from reports it has gone very well.

This year there were over 300 students in the school. They have ordered and paid for their books for this coming year (over \$40,000) and will be opening the 11th grade. They are building another classroom and are purchasing a used trailer to use. The school is in desperate need of a couple of teachers for the fall semester – one elementary and one for high school. If any of you know of someone who might be able to fill one of these spots <u>please let us know</u> – <u>this is urgent!</u>

The Bucks are all fully involved in the ministries of church and school and are doing a good job. I have before me on my desk a copy of their most recent prayer letter and my heart goes out to them. They are "stretched thin." They both are involved in Sunday School classes and Bible study as well as tract distribution, summer school, and last April a science fair which drew lots of interest on the island. We are very grateful for the Bucks being there to help with all that the Lord is doing through Majuro Independent Baptist Church and Majuro Baptist Christian Academy.

As always thank you all for your interest and support. Please pray for us and for the work and workers in Majuro.

His and yours for the harvest,

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086

(740) 730-1440

info@wwntbm.com